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Several distributions of the Drug and Alcohol Policies and Procedures were done and 

meetings were held to review the policies and procedures and to review the surveys 

conducted. All UEWM Clerical staff were involved in a presentation on April 16, 2019. 

They all signed a document showing they attended and understood the DAAPP. The 

UEWM faculty were given document as well as the students via the survey and as a hard 

copy which is attached below where the document was sent to faculty and students at the 

same time.  

 

The surveys covered two subjects: The DAAP and the Clery Programs. Our hope was to 

keep the number of surveys and questions to a minimum so we would get the maximum 

return. We received 23 student surveys and 7 faculty surveys. The number of student 

surveys returned was a useful but the responses we received were informative. While we 

got a higher percentage of faculty to complete the survey we also received useful insights. 

 

 

Students: 

 
While most students 91% found the information the college provided concerning drugs, 

tobacco and alcohol abuse useful, there were some students (7%) that rated the information 

only Slightly Useful (5%) and Not at all Useful (2%). We believe we can improve this over 

the next two years by having Student Services go into the classrooms and make short 

presentations each year. Additionally we can include a pamphlet into the new student’s 

packet along with our DAAPP. 

 
We asked the students about their alcohol consumption. This is certainly subjective and 

many people fool themselves about this issue but the results of the question rendered 98% 

of the students indicating either never consuming alcohol (51%) or Only on Special 

Occasions (47%). No one indicated “In Excess” and “Daily.” Given the response there is 

little for us to do here. We must keep in mind these are all medical students and more than 

likely do not consume a lot of alcohol. 



 

We then asked the students about the use of Alcohol, illegal drugs and tobacco on the 

UEWM campus and had them individually rate each item from “Never a Problem” The 

use of alcohol on campus response was 91% Never a Problem and Illegal Drug use on 

campus 92%. (Both had the same number of students responding the same 23)  

 

 

 

 

 

Faculty 

 
Majority of the faculty noted the material and information we give them about drugs, tobacco 

and alcohol were very useful. All the rest found the materials and information was rated 

Extremely Useful 14.29% Very Useful 42.86% Moderately Useful 28.57%. No one said our 

materials and information was not useful at all. 

 

90% of our faculty said they NEVER consume alcohol. The rest of the faculty say they 

only consume alcohol on special occasions. 

 

100% of the faculty responding found alcohol and illegal drugs are never a problem on 

campus.  

 

Additionally, we requested law enforcement to make a presentation concerning intoxication 

and how to recognize it would be very helpful for our faculty and clinic. We would 

especially not want our students to be needling or cupping a patient while they were 

intoxicated! 

 

 This report is shared with the faculty and more discussions will happen at the summer 

faculty meeting in May. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                        Both surveys are included here: 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                   

                     
 

 
 

 

While students overwhelmingly feel safe on campus, only 3 students do not feel slightly safe, more training 

and follow-up must be done immediately to make everyone feels safe here.  



 

 

 

 

Q2: How useful is the information UEWM gives you about School Safety, Drug, 

Tobacco and Alcohol Abuse? 

  

  
 
 

Most students are satisfied with the information UEWM supplies to them about safety and drugs and alcohol, 

but there are some students that feel we need to work harder. We need to disseminate more information perhaps 

in Chinese and Korean and give additional time in class and at the next new student orientation. 



                                              Q3: How Safe are the Facilities at UEWM? 
 

                                      

                                          
 

While the overall ratings are good there is more that can be done to improve the safety of the facilities and 

communicate the safety features of the facility. 



                                      
 
                                    Q4: How well does UEWM communicate Emergency Information? 
 
 

                                              
               

 
 
 
 

This year we have done more to post emergency exits, post emergency exit signs with the routes to be taken and 

assembly areas. We have had our overhead sprinkler system checked and our fire extinguisher’s recharged. We 

have passed the State Fire Marshal to inspect the facilities for Five years. We need to broadcast this to the students 

so they know we are doing these things for their safety. 



                                                  Q5: How often do you consume Alcoholic beverages? 
 
 
                                 

        

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

It does not appear as if there is a drinking or smoking problem at the school. The programs we offer are Medical 

programs. Perhaps the students realize the distractive results on one's liver by drinking alcohol. 



 
 
 
 
         Q6: What do you think about illegal drugs and alcohol at UEWM? 
 
 
 

                            
 

 
 
 

 Since, it is an Acupuncture school there is no problem with any sort of drugs and alcohol at this       

premises.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                                               Faculty Survey  

 

 
                                Q1: How safe do you feel at UEWM? 

 

 

          

 

 



 

 

Q2: How useful is the information UEWM gives you about School Safety, Drug, 

Tobacco and Alcohol Abuse? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                              Q3: How Safe are the Facilities at UEWM? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                 Q4: How well does UEWM communicate Emergency Information? 
 
 
 
 

         
 
 

            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
                       Q5: How often do you consume Alcoholic beverages? 
 
 
 

 
 
 

          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



             Q6: What do you think about illegal drugs and alcohol at UEWM? 
 
 
 

 
 
 

           
 
 
Note: Only one faculty member expressed concern about the occasional use of tobacco on campus 

and even that person and all the rest indicated “Never a Problem” to use of alcohol and illegal Drug 

use. Checking on this we found smoking going on outside by the Clinic Entry Door. This is 

problematic since patients with breathing problems come to the clinic for help. We will begin to ask 

and if necessary tell the smokers to leave the campus. They can get in their cars and drive to the 

parking lot next door and smoke! 

 

 


